MUSE *

Board of Trustees Meeting

May 26, 2005

Minutes (Approved 6/23/05)

1) Call to Order:

Mina called the meeting to order at 3:47. Trustees present were Mina Cohen, , Deena Zarlin,  Bronwyn Rhoades, Ann Ruprecht, Jed Ayres, and Don Kirkpatrick. Others present were Jessica Grinberg, Ray Alarcon, Marcie Schorg, Ann Birdsell, Keith Brandman, Gail Dickenson, Lucinda Clark., and Jim Shock. 

2) Minutes:  (MSC Ann, Jed) To approve the meetings of 4/28/05 as distributed. 

3) Financial Report: Lucinda presented April Financial Reports for MUSE and Corvette Summer. The Beginning Balance for MUSE was $34,342.16 with disbursements totaling $8,271.27 and deposits totaling $2,476.55, With interest earned of $25.54, the Ending Balance was $28,572.98. Restricted MUSE moneys totaled $31,529.57. The Corvette Summer Account had a Beginning Balance of $63,342.97. Disbursements were $4,852.98 and Deposits were $11,883.00,  With interest earned of $56.57, the ending Balance was $72,341.42

With three Inns yet to turn money in, the Toast To Schools Income was $1,272.64. With expenses of $168.91, the net profit thus far was $1,103.73. The Big Fun Fair has collected sponsorships to date of $5,450. Expenses to date are $1,697.05. Funds yet available prior to the event are $3,752.95. Lucinda also reported that Elaine and Eric from Alegria had donated an amount of $400 which had been raised from the Mushroom Festival. Mina raised the question about financial accounting for the seats in the Matheson Performing Arts Center. Lucinda replied that this information had not been passed on from Kathleen but that she would check on it.

4)Correspondence: There was no correspondence but Mina was warmly congratulated for her excellent article which had appeared recently in the Beacon. 

5) Committee Reports:


a) Fun Fair: Helena was not present at the meeting, but it was reported that approval for use of Friendship Park has been finalized and as it is a labor intensive event, a great many people have been involved in the planning. Jim Shock has agreed to participate in the dunk tank event but more volunteers are needed. It appears that the event which is scheduled for Sunday, June 4 will be a successful one.


b) Toast to the Schools: Ron was not able to be present at the meeting. Lucinda reported the amount generated thus far by this event (See financial report).


c) One More Night: It was reported that Ron and his committee have been in touch with the David Grisman Quartette and it appears that they may agree to be the headline band. More will be reported on this event later. 


d) Candlelight Inn Tour: Mina has set up a meeting with Susie Plocher of the Sea Rock Inn for June 10th at noon to discuss the possibility of MUSE taking over the organization of the event. Mina is working on the prospect of involving more non MUSE Board people in this activity.


e) Bar-B-Que @ MacCallum House: July 2: Jed announced that the event will take place on July 2nd, from noon to 4:00. There will be a sound system and stage and the  Big Band will be featured. The Corvette will be parked in a prominent place. He said that the Mac House staff had the details for the event fairly well in hand but volunteers are still needed for selling tickets and for cleaning up after the event. Bronwyn and Ann  (which one?) volunteered to help.


f) Fourth of July Parade: The Corvette will be entered in the parade. Signing for the event is needed  as well as volunteers to sell Corvette tickets.  

g) Corvette Summer: Mina reported that the mailing designed to utilize the 100 tickets which had been donated by the Ulatowskis has now been drafted and is ready to go out. This mailing will allow the first 100 of the recipients a free ticket if they sell two tickets. The recipient of the mailing will need to sell two tickets and then activate the free ticket by sending in the stub. The new Corvette is now here and it look smashing. Lucinda is trying to locate a trailer on which to place the car. She is also looking for a garage in which to store the car when it is on the trailer. Jed offered the Mac House garage as a possible location. Lucinda announced that Tomek has identified $17,000 more in donations for the Corvette Project. Lucinda will have to make further contact with the persons identified and collect the money. 

. 6) Old Business:


a) Revision of Grant Process: Report from Committee:

This item had been tabled from the April meeting and considerable discussion took place relating to the  committee’s  recommended guidelines for the MUSE Granting Process.   Three items were not accepted by the Board. (shown in strike through form below)


1) MUSE would develop a budget at the beginning of the school year.


2) MUSE would continue to fund  designated “large programs” but with a sunset provision developed in cooperation with the District. 


3) The remaining funds would be divided equally and placed in earmarked fund for each site (level ?) to be spent during course of year.


4) A committee at each site would “vet” proposals at that site to see how they fit with goals, best practice, union issues, and precise budgeting.  


5) As additional funds become available during school year, they would be divided equally and added to the various site accounts.


6) A “Trustee representative” from each site would evaluate the funded programs and  a quarterly report on the progress of granted programs would be made to MUSE Board for final approval

.

(MSC, Bronwyn, Ann) To strike recommendations # 2, 3. & 5 from the Committee Report.
7) New Business:  


a) Mendocino Film Festival: Possible Cooperative Venture: Keith Brandman

Keith Brandman and Marcie Schorg were in attendance to present a Proposal to MUSE relating to the First Annual Film Festival which is tentatively scheduled to be held on May 18, 19, 20, & 21 2006 following the Pinot Noir festival in Anderson Valley.  Keith and Marcie envision that films will be shown in various locations including the Performing Arts Building, the Art Center, and locations in Fort Bragg. As the organization is in the early stages of its organization, Keith and Marcie were not in a position to respond to detailed questions, they did however, make the following two part proposal:


• Mendocino Film Festival wishes to use MUSE as an umbrella organization for the mailing of fundraising/donation letters and the acquisition of sponsorships until their own 501 (c) 3 Tax-exempt status is approved. This would include the use of their Federal Tax ID number.


• Mendocino Film Festival is requesting the use of the MUSE mailing list in exchange for a $100 donation to their organization. After Marcie and Keith left, the MUSE Board discussed the requests at some length. 

Here is what was decided.

Proposal # 1

(MSC Jed, Don)To allow the Music Film Festival to use the MUSE 501 (c) 3 tax exempt status for the purpose of depositing and accounting for moneys raised by the Mendocino Film Festival Organization with the proviso that the MUSE Board be given a thirty day advance notice of intended fund raisers and approval of fund raisers be granted by MUSE.
Proposal #2

(MSC Ann, Bronwyn) To deny your request for use of the MUSE mailing lists.
.

 Adjournment of Meeting:

(MSC Ann, Bronwyn,) That the meeting be adjourned at 5:15.
Next Meeting:  The next  meeting is scheduled for 10:00 am on June 23 at the Mendocino Middle School.









Respectfully Submitted, 









Don Kirkpatrick









Secretary

